## **Traffic Safety Committee**

Minutes from September 18, 2014 Meeting

## Meeting called to order 7:10 pm.

Present were Jerry Beltis, Harwich resident, Jerry Scannell, Harwich resident, Bill Mason, Harwich Police Chief, Bob Caferelli, Harwich Town Engineer and Link Hooper, Harwich DPW Director.

## **Old Business**

Organize Committee – Committee was organized by unanimous vote as follows:

- Chairman Jerry Beltis
- Vice Chairman Bill Mason
- Clerk Link Hooper

Committee reviewed charge and discussed how we should interact and assist the Town in traffic safety matters.

Jerry Scannell expressed interest in becoming an official member of the Committee; although he only lives in Harwich about have the year.

Set next meeting for October 8, 2014 at the Harwich Police Station.

## **New Business**

Route 39 / Pleasant Bay Road intersection – discussion revolved around what has been done at that intersection to improve safety, what further steps could be taken and if a round-a-bout makes sense.

Main Street / Queen Anne Road – discussion of the previous traffic safety study that was conducted there and whether we should pursue the recommendations from that study.

Route 39 / Church Street – discussed this intersection and decided we should take a look at it.

We voted unanimously to conduct site visits at our next meeting to better understand the challenges of each location.

**Meeting Adjournment** – Chairman Beltis moved to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Bob Caferelli. Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Link Hooper, Traffic Safety Clerk

approved 10/8/14